Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Kaysville Branch
Large Conference Room

215 N. Fairfield Road, Kaysville, Utah

August 18, 2015, 8:07 a.m.

PRESENT:

Jim Smith, Commissioner
Mary Lynne Morgan

Ann Summerhays
Claudette Eastman

Carol Page, Chair

Chris Sanford, Director

Roger Woodward, excused

Susan Smith, Vice-Chair, excused

WELCOME:
In the absence of the Chair and Vice-Chair, Mrs. Sanford began to conduct the meeting.  She welcomed the Board.
MINUTES:


Commissioner Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held June 16, 2015.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

NEW BOARD MEMBER – CLAUDETTE EASTMAN:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that Claudette Eastman, from Bountiful, was appointed to the Library Board at the Commission meeting on August 11, 2015.  Mrs. Eastman told the Board a little about herself.
CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contracts have been approved at Commission Meetings since our last Board meeting:
-Plates and Palates for catering the VIP Kaysville opening reception in the amount of $1,801.75.   Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  Cost of the catering was increased $625.75 to accommodate more guests.  FFKR and Ascent Construction both made donations to help sponsor the cost of catering for the event.
-Interlocal Borrowing Agreement with Weber County Library July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2020.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
- Jim Lewis amendment to donation agreement for the Tangram wall in the amount of $25,000 in memory of Ben and Barbara Lewis.  This makes his total donation $50,000.  Mrs. Eastman made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Commissioner Smith seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
-Stanley Security agreement to install and monitor panic alarm receivers at the new Kaysville Branch Library in the amount of $1104 for installation and $37 a month for monitoring.  Mrs. Summerhays made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Commissioner Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

- J. Willard Marriott Library to continue the digitization of the Davis County Clipper in the amount of $20,000.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

-Certificate of Substatial Completion for the new Kaysville Branch Library on 6/26/18.  Mrs. Summerhays made a motion to ratify the certificate.  Commissioner Smith seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

- Kaysville City Agreement to borrow and display the Earl Jones Mural in the new Kaysville Library.  No cost is involved except the cost to move and insure the mural while it is displayed in the Library.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mrs. Page arrived. 

- Donation from Fruit Heights City to provide bench seating outside in the “Reading Circle” on the south side in the amount of $3,000.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the donation.  Mrs. Page seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Mrs. Page conducted the rest of the meeting.

CHILDREN’S SERVICES – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the Summer Reading Program concluded in mid-July.  The Children’s Committee is in the process of compiling final reports.

TECHNOLOGY – UPDATE:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that nearly all of our technology work in the last month has related to the new Kaysville Library.  We have been working with the Information Systems Department to move the equipment from the old library to the new one and also install new equipment.
BUILDINGS – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that installation of the drains in the Centerville Branch parking lot has been delayed.  We need to get it finished before the weather changes.
-The HVAC heating system has died at the North Branch Library in Clearfield.  We are waiting for bids from two firms to get a cost estimate.  We are on a tight timeline to get it installed before  cooler weather.
-We are having some smaller HVAC issues at the Centerville and Central Branches.

2016 INFORMATION SYSTEMS PLAN – PROPOSED:

Mrs. Sanford reviewed the 2016 Information Systems Plan with the Board.  The plan includes replacing some existing PC’s, upgrading to Office 2010, replacing some older laser printers, purchasing thermal receipt printers, and replacing scanners in the amount of $63,290.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to accept the plan as presented.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
We will be working on the 2016 budget and will present it for the Board’s approval and its recommendation to the Budget Committee at next month’s Board meeting.

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that Jerry Meyer is retiring on October 1, 2016.  She is working with her administrative team to decide the best way to replace him.

ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW COMMITTEE AND LIBRARY APPEALS COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS – PROPOSED:

Mrs. Sanford gave the Board the assignments for the Administrative Review Committee and the Library Appeals Committee.  The assignments to these committees rotate among administrators and Board members.  These committees become involved when there is a formal request for reconsideration made by a patron.  Mrs. Summerhays made a motion to accept the assignments as presented.  Commissioner Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

RATIFICATION OF BILLS – MAY 2015, JUNE 15, 2015:
Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the bills paid in May 2015 in the amount of $980,059.47, and June 2015 in the amount of $742,975.97.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Commissioner Smith praised the wonderful Library team and the way everyone worked together to open the new Kaysville Library.  He wanted to acknowledge them as a Board.  The events in the park thoroughly impressed him and exceeded his expectations. 
Mrs. Sanford said we were grateful for everyone that participated in the project.  There wasn’t one staff member that didn’t play a part in the planning, building, moving, and opening of the Library.  They gave so much of themselves and it was a team effort.  We also acknowledge the hard work of Mark Langston and his team, and Mack McDonald and Luke Love and their team.  There were many departments involved and it may have been a Davis County Library that opened but it was a Davis County project.
ADJOURNMENT:

Commissioner Smith made a motion to adjourn at 8:47 a.m.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
August 18, 2015


